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The statement is provided to Network of Independent Experts – NIE (NGO based in Bulgaria) verbally. No editorial changes (except the translation) are made in the statement.
I like the suggestions made in the Guidelines of Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities for termination of the institutionalization.
I think that people who suffered from institutionalization and the people still living in institutions should be heard. Their voices should be heard in person before finishing the Guidelines.
Also, I believe it would be good if the decision-makers visit different institutions, see the living conditions there and see how bad life is for the residents, regardless of what kind of an institution it is.
I lived in one for whole 37 years – I was placed in a Home in the village of Podgumer. My life there was very hard, I didn’t have any possibility to communicate with the outside world, with society. There isn’t effective compensation for such cases yet.
The people in the institutions must be allowed to live in free places, such as family apartments for example. They must live freely, in the community, and all kinds of institutions must be closed and this should be explicitly written down in the CRPD.
In my opinion, people with disabilities must be provided with different supporting tools by the State – firstly, with housing, after that with legal aid, etc.
There should be a Fund for Support of People with Disabilities and Disadvantaged People as a whole.
Orphans, for example, also live in institutions, they are being placed there together with people with disabilities. This is discrimination.
After that, people, placed in institutions should receive relevant compensations for their losses, the real price for the suffered damages.
There is a great social distance away from all disadvantaged people. Since I left the Home in Podgumer, I know of 200 people who have died on the streets. 
To this day, no one has taken responsibility for all of this.
NOTE: The views presented in this submission are of Georgi and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the organisations that made it possible for Georgi to participate in the consultation process.
� The author is a person with disability, under guardianship until 2008, resident in Home for Adults with Mental Disabilities in the village of Podgumer, Bulgaria, until he left in 2008.





